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Subject

Consultant Selection for Preparation of a Project Study Report/Project Development Support
for State Route 57 Northbound between Lambert Road and Tonner Canyon Road

Overview

On March 16, 2022, the Orange County Transportation Authority issued a request for proposals for
consultant services to prepare a project study report/project development support for improvements
to State Route 57 northbound between Lambert Road and Tonner Canyon Road. The scope of work
includes studying preliminary geometric design and determining the cost of providing a truck climbing
lane and operational improvements. Board of Directors’ approval is requested for the selection of a
firm to perform the required work.

Recommendations

A. Approve the selection of T.Y. Lin International, as the firm to prepare the project study
report/project development support for State Route 57 northbound between Lambert Road
and Tonner Canyon Road.

B. Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to negotiate and execute Agreement No. C-2-2239
between the Orange County Transportation Authority and T.Y. Lin International to prepare the
project study report/project development support for State Route 57 northbound between
Lambert Road and Tonner Canyon Road.
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